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Dear Martin,





RE: PA16/04932 – Castlezens Farm, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5JZ


The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this notification for prior approval


against the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and wish to highlight the fact that although the community strongly support the re-use of redundant buildings to minimise the impact on the landscape, Policy HO3 states that all or part of the building(s) ‘will be used as Affordable Housing for those with local (Roseland) connections’. Should the on-site provision be considered unviable, the Group wish to suggest that an off-site financial contribution should be negotiated.





On a design matter, the Group would query whether adequate amenity space has been provided for the future occupants?





With regard to the Bat and Barn Owl Survey by Penpont Ecology Services submitted with the notification, the Group would ask that any approval is subject to conditions regarding implementation of the Report’s recommendations. Namely provision of Barn Owl nesting boxes, provision of habitat for bats, and no work to be carried out during the swallow breeding period.








Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group











Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.
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